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School Board Briefs 

March 10, 2020 
 

 
At the March 10, 2020 School Board meeting, the Central Bucks Board of School Directors: 
 
Approved the minutes of the February 25, 2020 School Board Meeting 
 
Heard Public Comment:  
Jay Moskowitz addressed the Board regarding his employment history as Special Education Supervisor with 
Central Bucks School District and future employment, which is on tonight’s agenda 
 
Heard the Superintendent’s Report:  
Recognition of CB South teacher Mr. Woodring 
Mr. Frank Woodring is being awarded the VFW Teacher of the Year Award for Pennsylvania for the 2019-
2020 school year. Subsequently, he is now a candidate for the Smart/Maher VFW National Citizenship 
Education Teacher Award. This award recognizes exceptional teachers for their outstanding commitment to 
teaching Americanism and Patriotism to their students. 
Mr. Woodring is a US Navy Veteran and is the advisor for the Operation Eternal Gratitude (OEG) club at CB 
South, which is a military support club that sends care package overseas to deployed troops. 
Last school year, the club sent over 11,000 pounds of items to various locations. 
In addition, Mr. Woodring helped create South’s Wall of Honor which recognizes former CB South students 
who have served in different military roles after graduation. 
Mr. Woodring also oversees the students in the Veterans Day committee who organize a meaningful annual 
Veteran’s Day ceremony at the school. 
Superintendent’s Update 
Dr. Kopicki provided state, country, and worldwide COVID-19 statistics, as well as self-quarantine, testing, 
social distancing, cleaning and prevention information. Dr. Kopicki outlined logistics in the event of an 
extended school closure. Field trips and staff conferences are canceled, but in-district events will be held as 
scheduled at this time. 
 
Heard the School Board Reports:  

▪ Curriculum Committee 
▪ Finance Committee 
▪ Operations Committee 
▪ Policy Committee 
▪ Bucks County Intermediate Unit 
▪ Middle Bucks Institute of Technology 

 
Approved the Accounts Payable Check Disbursements Report 
 
Approved a three-year contract with Gorecon, Inc. for Elementary Schools grass cutting in the amount of 
$394,989.36 
 
Approved the Pine Run Elementary School entrance renovation project proposals in the amount of 
$45,565.00 
 
Approved the General Construction bid from Donald Reisinger, Inc. for the CB East HVAC Renovation 
Project in the amount of $845,200.00 



 
Approved the Mechanical Construction bid from MYCO Mechanical for the CB East HVAC Renovation 
Project in the amount of $2,124,000.00 
 
Approved the Fire Protection Construction Contract bid from Guy M. Cooper, Inc for the CB East HVAC 
Renovation Project in the amount of $290,000.00 
 
Approved the Electrical Construction Contract bid from Electri-Tech, Inc. for the CB East HVAC Renovation 
Project in the amount of $616,000.00 
 
Approved to Move to Table for First Read the following School Board Policies: 220, 810, 810.1, 
810.2(delete), 810.2, 913.1 and 913.2 
 
Approved a change to the 2019-2020 District Calendar: No School for Students on Primary Election Day:  
Tuesday, April 28, 2020 (Teacher In-Service/Staff Development Day) 
 
Approved the decision of the Board of School Directors related to the employment of Jay Moskowitz 
 
Approved various Personnel Items 
 
Reviewed the Reports and Information Item: Sabbatical Leave report 
 
 
 


